
Project Description Letter​
Project Address: 945 Lee Rd, Menlo Park, CA 94025 

Dear Review Committee, 

I am writing to formally describe our proposed project located at 945 Lee Rd, Menlo Park. 
This project involves the construction of a new single-family house to replace the existing 
home currently on the property. 

Purpose of the Proposal 

Currently, my family and I live in a 1380-square-foot house at this location, which no longer 
meets our needs. The house is small, lacks a garage, and is not suitable for our long-term 
living requirements. To improve our living environment and better accommodate our family, 
we plan to demolish the existing house and build a new, larger, and more comfortable 
home. 

Scope of Work 

The scope of work includes: 

1.​ Demolishing the existing 1380-square-foot single-family house. 
2.​ Constructing a new 2366-square-foot single-family house, along with a new 

attached two-car garage. 

Architectural Style and Materials 

The architectural style for the new home will be a modern farmhouse, with warm white 
siding as the primary exterior material. The construction will use wood framing and follow 
environmentally friendly construction practices to ensure compliance with all applicable 
regulations. 

Basis for Site Layout 

The new house will be oriented parallel to the street, aligning with the existing 
neighborhood pattern to enhance the sense of order and consistency along the street. 

Existing and Proposed Uses 

The existing and proposed use of the property remains residential. 

Outreach to Neighboring Properties 

I believe that good communication with neighbors is an important part of any construction 
project, so I made the effort to reach out to my neighbors both on our street and behind 
our house to introduce my family and explain our proposed project. 



I’m pleased to share that all our neighbors have expressed their support for our plans. 
Specifically: 

●​ Sue and Sam at 935 Lee Rd live directly across the street. They were happy to hear 
about our plans and mentioned they are also considering a future remodel. 

●​ Whitney and Kyle at 947 Lee Rd, who built their home in 2020, were supportive and 
even sent a formal support email. 

●​ Carol at 941 Lee Rd, the owner of the property to our left, is a retired teacher who 
previously taught at Oak Knoll School. Though she has since moved to another 
home in Menlo Park, she expressed her full support for our project, sent us a 
support email, and also gave us permission to remove a tree located along our 
property boundary. 

●​ Sally and Lars at 1356 Johnson, who live behind us, also sent a supportive text 
message after we reached out. 

We appreciate the positive response from our neighbors and look forward to creating a 
home that enhances the neighborhood while meeting our family’s needs. 

Please find a document with the neighbor support letters attached for your reference. 

Thank you very much for your time and consideration. I look forward to your review and 
approval of our proposal. 

Sincerely,​
Yunwen Zhou​
Property Owner​
945 Lee Rd, Menlo Park, CA 94025 
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